
Crook County Fair Board 

PO Box 473 
Sundance, WY 82729 

Board Meeting – November 6, 2023 
 

Chairman Josh Franzen called the regular board meeting of the Crook County Fair Board to order 
at 6:01 pm on November 6th, 2023. Pledge of Allegiance was said. 

Board members present: Josh Franzen, Amy Pravecek, Nate Schommer, Ray, Marchant 
Board members absent: Wayan Jordan 
Employees present: Jasmyne Bryant 
Guests present: Stevie Phillps, Laurie Schwabauer 
Ray moved to approve the agenda, Amy seconded, all ayes,  

motion carried. 
 Amy moved to approve the minutes from the October 3rd, 2023 meeting, Ray seconded, all ayes, 
motion carried. 
 Amy gave the Treasurer’s Report. 

Net income of $14,730.05 

Checking Account Balance of $ 54,875.47  

   
 Ray moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report, Nate seconded, all ayes, motion carried.  
 Ray moved to pay the bills, Amy seconded, all ayes, motion carried.  
 Jasmyne gave the Secretary Report. 
 Stevie talked more about moving Static entries to move into the exhibit hall and get judge on 
Monday. This will help make Tuesday less chaotic.  

Ray moved to have Statice moved to Monday of Fair week, Nate seconded, all ayes, motion 
carried.  
 Laurie talked more about having the dog show moved into the big barn. This would help with 
the no dog rule in or around the livestock barns during fair. Will also be beneficial no matter the 
weather the dog show could proceed. Was mentioned to move the dog show to a different day to be 
able to use the big barn ahead of the pen setup. The thought was to have it on the same day as the 
Exhibit Hall Setup, which is usually on the Saturday before Fair, this would also create foot traffic for the 
Dog Show. 
 Amy moved to have the Dog Show inside the big barn on July 13th, 2023, same day as the Exhibit 
Hall Setup, Ray seconded, all ayes, motion carried. 
 Ray moved to have food vouchers or a punch card for superintendents during fair, Amy 
seconded, all ayes, motion carried.  
 Josh brought up that there are questions for the decisions to be made on some things to 
improve Fair. However, without the superintendents of those areas, and FFA advisors, being at the 
meeting some decisions were put on hold.  
Meeting Adjourned at 7:10 PM by Chairman Josh Franzen 

 
  
  
  


